To: Rt Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 8760 3132
Kicking them out one door, Bringing them in the other

Dear Home Secretary,

It has been brought to my attention that you intend to forcibly remove a number of refused asylum seekers from Iraq, currently detained in Campsfield, Colnbrook and Oakington IRC’s by an ‘Ethnic Charter Flight’, PVT001 at 19:00hrs to Iraq on Thursday 27th March 2008.

However according to Tuesday’s The Guardian, “The government is preparing to airlift up to 2,000 Iraqis out of their country to begin a new life in the UK, the first time that Iraqis will arrive here with their status as refugees assured. Those hand-picked to come to Britain include translators and other staff who have supported British forces in Iraq” http://www.guardian.co.uk/politics/2008/mar/25/immigrationpolicy.immigration
This does not make sense ; on the one hand you are saying Iraq is safe, on the other you are saying Iraq is so dangerous that you are bringing several thousand Iraqi’s to the UK and guaranteeing them refugee status.
4,000 US and 175 British service personnel have died in Iraq.  An editorial in ‘The Lancet’ indicates that civilian deaths are in excess of 654,965.

For the second year running, Iraqis in 2007 topped the list of asylum seekers in the world's industrialised countries. The number of Iraqis applying for asylum almost doubled in one year, from 22,900 in 2006, to 45,200 in 2007. UNHCR: Report on 2007 Asylum Levels and Trends in Industrialised Countries
Secrecy equals unaccountability

I am also concerned about the secret nature of these ‘Ethnic Charter Flights’, there are now several of these flights every week, to Eastern Europe, Afghanistan and there have been others to DR Congo and Vietnam. 

Most of the people facing removal on Thursday, have received no other information than that they will be removed on ”Thursday 27th March, flight PVT001 at 19.00hrs”. Others have not even been given the date and time ; their removal directions only say "You are to be removed to the KRG no sooner than 72 hours from the date of this notice and no later than 2 weeks from the date of this notice."
Iraq is not safe for anyone. I am asking you to reconsider your decision to remove those currently facing removal on Thursday. And in the light of your decision to admit and grant refugee status to those Iraqi’s you intend to bring from Iraq, to release those in detention and reconsider their cases.
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